Chippewa Valley Band Boosters

Chippewa Valley High School 18300 19 Mile Road Clinton Twp, MI 48038

MINUTES

May 11, 2017

<u>Call to Order</u> Mike Passmore

Meeting called to order at 7:34pm

<u>Director's Remarks</u> Tim Hoey

School year is wrapping up, Spring Concert on May 16

- Spring Marching Band practices have started, one more on May 17th. New students are encouraged to attend
- New York Trip registrations are at about 100 students maximum we can take is 164. It will be a few more weeks before we open registration to family and they will be filled on a first come, first served basis until we are full.
- Received a quote to replace the girl's concert uniforms, the current uniforms are 17 or 18 years old. Board office will not help us pay for them at this time since the bond did not pass. Will delay the order until maybe fall? We will try to purchase at some point next school year.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Bob Czech

- For the period ending April 30, 2017, the total balance in the Student Accounts is \$6706.71. For the period ending April 30, 2017, the total balance in the general fund account is \$22,205.54.
- Student accounts are updated with Butter Braid and Flower sales. Sheets and mattress sales will be added soon. If you would like your student account balance, please contact Bob Czech.

Reading of the Minutes

Angela Bury

Minutes were read and accepted by Carla Knotts and Jennifer Sankiewicz

New Business

Fundraising Brenda Reno

• Butter Braid Pastry Sales:

Total Sold: 251 Amount to Students: \$1506.00

CRS – Mattress Sales

Total Sold: 27
Amount to Students: \$575.00
Amount to General Fund:\$2540.00

• English Garden's Flower Sales:

Total Sold: 98
Amount to Students: \$490.00
• Fresh Egyptian Linens, LLC.

Delivery Date: Wednesday, May 24, from 6-7:30 p.m.

Location: 9th Grade Cafeteria

Contact Angela Bury at (<u>angela bury@hotmail.com</u>) if you are unable to pick up your order on that date and during the timeframe scheduled.

Little Caesar's Pizza Kits

Chairperson: Brenda Reno & Betsy Vandenberg

Kick-off: May 2, 2017 Due Date/Time: May 18, 2017

Delivery Date: May 23, 2017, between 5:00-7:00 p.m.

We are also accepting Accepting online orders paid by Credit or Debit card at www.pizzakit.com

Click on - "Products" then "Shop"

Select either- "Ship Order to the Group" or "Ship Order to Me" (via UPS for an additional fee)

Verify Fundraiser ID # 333851 to link the sale to your group

Make sure your child's name is provided in the seller field at checkout so that you get credit!

ShopWithScrip Fundraiser:

Chairperson: Brenda Reno

Kick-off: End of May (Date: TBD)

Due Date/Time: Delivery Date:

Ongoing Fundraisers:

• Tumblers:

Chairperson: Brenda Reno

We have inventory left from our fundraiser last school year. If anyone is interested in purchasing a 20-oz. tumbler, please contact Brenda at (586)615-2587 by calling or texting. The cost per cup is \$20 and \$8 of that goes into your student's account.

Marching Band Stickers

Chair people: Lisa Passmore & Brenda Reno

We are selling CV Marching Band stickers for \$5.00 each. The design was created by one of our own students, Osvaldo (Ozzy) Rosas-Loreto. If you are interested in purchasing, please contact Brenda Reno at (586)615-2587.

Kroger Community Rewards:

https://www.kroger.com/communityrewards

Kroger Community Rewards - Please Sign-up or Update Your Account

Kroger is committed to helping our communities grow and prosper. Year after year, local schools, churches and other nonprofit organizations will earn millions of dollars through Kroger Community Rewards®.

Kroger Community Rewards® makes fund-raising easy...all you have to do is shop at Kroger and swipe your Plus Card!

Sign in or Create an Account to Enroll

Once signed in you can enroll or update your Community Rewards under your Account

Settings. NOTE: Please update your account yearly.

Community Rewards

Organization Name: CHIPPEWA VALLEY BAND BOOSTER

Organization Number: 90978

Uniforms Jennifer Sankiewicz

 Marching uniform fittings are under way. 94 of the 99 returning students have been fitted. 12 freshmen have been fit with more dates/times scheduled.

- Marching band and emergency contact forms and band camp money are starting to be turned in.
- This year we pre-ordered hats & polos will have them in time for tag day.
- Need help handing out and collecting concert uniforms on Tuesday, May 16
- Need help sewing/tacking hems on uniforms

Band Banquet Lisa Passmore

Reservations are starting to come in. Banquet will be on Sunday, June 4th 5:30 – 10:30pm at Zuccarro's. Many students attend without family, though many families do attend as well. Students tend to all sit together on one side of the room, while families all fill in the remaining tables. After dinner there will be an awards presentation, scholarship presentation, senior slide show and then a DJ and Photo Booth.

Scholarship Committee

Lisa Passmore

 Committee has been formed, many applications have been received. Will meet on Wednesday, May 17th at 7:30pm to review the applications and make decisions.

Band Camp Food

Mike Passmore

• Still in need of a lead coordinator for the daily meals. This person(s) will not work alone, many hands will help get the food and serve daily. Lead coordinator will basically set the menu for each day, can use past year's meals as guide.

2017/2018 Board Elections

Terri David & Carla Knotts

- Ballots were handed out, only one person running for each position.
- Opened the floor for additional nominations. None were offered so nominations were closed motioned by Betsy VanDenBerg and Michelle Phinney
- Mike Passmore made a motion to accept each person on the ballot as next year's board, seconded by Betsy VanDenBerg. All in favor – unanimous - yes.
- Next year's board: President Mike Passmore; Vice President Joe Urda;
 Treasurer Bob Czech; Ways & Means Linda Kozianowski; Corresponding Secretary – Kim Bunnell; Recording Secretary – Gail Pannemann
- June meeting will be last meeting with the current board

•

Open Discussion

- District Pay to Play is available on the district website
- New Board will meet in July for a budget meeting at the Passmore's house date TBD
- Senior All Night Party has asked if they can borrow coolers on June 2nd (yes they can)
- Refreshments at May 16th concert? Will send out an email for donations
- Summer project for some dads helmet cart? Mr. Hoey has taken
 measurements and we would like to build a rolling cart or two for the marching
 band helmets instead of transporting them in the hard to stack and move helmet
 boxes.

<u>Attendees:</u> Karen Ronayne, Michelle Phinney, Jennifer Sankiewicz, Todd Sankiewicz, Joe Urda, Carla Knotts, Dan Knotts, Linda Kozianowski, Lisa Passmore, Terri David, Betsy VanDenBerg, Gail Pannemann, Katharina Cole, Tracy Hannah, Lynn Czech

Board Members in Attendance: Mike Passmore, Tim Hoey, Kim Bunnell, Brenda Reno, Bob Czech

Meeting adjourned at 8:06pm and accepted by Lynn Czech and Dan Knotts

The next booster meeting is scheduled for June 8, 2017 at 7:30pm

Schedule of Upcoming Events

5/16 (Tues)	Spring Band Concert 7:00pm - Auditorium
5/17 (Wed)	MB Practice
6/2 (Fri)	Senior Last Day & All Night Party
6/4 (Sun)	2016/2017 Band Banquet (Zuccaro's - 21 & Gratiot)
6/8 (Thurs)	June Booster Mtg - 7:30pm in band room
6/11 (Sun)	Graduation – Ultimate Soccer
6/20 (Tues)	Last Day of School
7/31-8/10	Band Camp 8am-4pm Weekdays
8/4-8/6	Tag Days
8/10 (Thurs)	End of band camp friends & family show 6pm

See the remaining schedule online at www.cvhs-bands.com

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us Mike Passmore. President Michael.passmore@edwardiones.com (586) 354-1531 Jeff Coe, Vice President jeffdcoe@yahoo.com cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com Bob Czech, Treasurer Brenda Reno, Ways & Means renofunx2@gmail.com Angela Bury, Recording Secretary angela bury@hotmail.com Kim Bunnell, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniform Mom sankie71@gmail.com Katharina Cole, Uniform Mom ksteiner@glcam.com